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INTRODUCTORY NOTE.

The readers of the REviEw will be pleased to learn
that Mr. 1. iortimer-Lamb, Secretary of the Canadian
Mining Institute and Editor of the Rirvm.w. is making
steady, if not rapid, progress towards recovery. It
is expected that he will soon be able to resiume lis
duties.

THE NEW DIRECTOR OF THE GEOLOGICAL
SURVEY.

The directorship of the Geological Survey of Canada,
which has been vacant since the death of Dr. Dawson,
five years ago, has just been filled by the promotion
of Mr. A. P. Low, B.A.Sc., F.R.G.S. Mr. Low is a
native of Montreal and was educated at the Montreal
High Schoo! and McGil1 University. Fron the latter
institution he received the degree of Bachelor of Ap-
plied Science in the year 1882, graduating with first
rank honours. He was appointed to tihe staff of the
Canadian Geological Survey in 1882, and was pronoted

Mr. A. P. Low, B.A.Sc., F.R.G.S.

to the rank of geologist in 1891. After making several
surveys in eastern add northern Quebec, Mr. Low
was engaged for more than six years in exploring the
Labrador Peninsula, on the resources of which lie is
the recognized authority. In 1896 le received the
McGill Menorial Prize from the Royal Geographical
Society, in îcknowledgment of the far reaching value
of lis services. In 1897 he acconpanied the ")iana"
scientific expedition to Hudson's Bay, and in 1903
and 1904 connanded the "Neptxue" on a similar
expedition to Baffin's Land, and other parts of the
far North. He is a Fellow of the Geological Society
of America, and of the Royal Geographical Society
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